
 

 

 

April 26, 2007 

MANDATORY RETIREMENT IN BC 
 

On April 25, 2007 the BC Government introduced Bill 31:  the Human Rights Code (Mandatory 
Retirement Elimination) Amendment Act, 2007.   

Once the amendments are in force, the changes to the legislation are to be effective January 1, 2008. 

Currently, the BC Human Rights Code defines “age” as being an age of 19 years or more and less than 
65 years.  Following the amendment, “age” will be defined as being an age of 19 years or more.  
Accordingly, employers in BC will no longer be entitled to have mandatory retirement policies 
requiring all employees to retire at age 65.   

The legislation makes provision for age based distinctions under bona fide pension plans and group or 
employee insurance plans, including those that are self funded by employers or provided by a third 
party insurer.   

The Government is allowing a transition time in order that employers can bring their policies into 
line with the new legislation.  The timing will also allow parties to collective agreements sufficient 
time to renegotiate collective agreement provisions that are inconsistent with the new legislation.  

Please call any member of the Labour and Employment Group (listed below) if you have any 
questions regarding the proposed changes to the legislation.   

 
M. Patricia Gallivan, Q.C.  604.631.6718   pgallivan@lawsonlundell.com 
M.J. (Peggy) O’Brien   604.631.9201   pobrien@lawsonlundell.com 
Walter Rilkoff    604.631.6719   wrilkoff@lawsonlundell.com 
Robert Sider    604.631.6722   rsider@lawsonlundell.com 
Melanie Samuels   604.631.9107   msamuels@lawsonlundell.com 
Nick Ellegood    604.631.6706   nellegood@lawsonlundell.com  
Nicole Skuggedal   604.631.6795   nskuggedal@lawsonlundell.com 
 

This brief is provided for general information purposes only and should not be relied on as legal advice or opinion. For more 
information please contact one of our Labour & Employment lawyers listed above.  © Lawson Lundell LLP, 2007. All rights 
reserved.  


